April 25, 2003

To the Public Improvements Committee:

Dear Honorable Members:

On December 17, 2002 and April 15, 2003, The City of Greenfield adopted resolutions requesting permission from the City of Milwaukee to connect proposed City of Greenfield storm sewers to existing storm sewers in the City of Milwaukee. The proposed storm sewers are to be constructed in West Norwich, West Tesch, and West Waterford Avenues within the City of Greenfield to their points of connection with the existing storm sewer manholes at points approximately 420+/- feet west of south 80th Street in the City of Milwaukee.

In addition, the City of Greenfield has been experiencing surface flooding in a low lot that is located between the extensions of South 81st and South 82nd Streets, West Norwich and West Van Beck Avenues within Greenfield. This surface-flooding problem has been affecting some properties in both cities. The City of Greenfield intends to solve said surface flooding by constructing storm water inlets and drains within Greenfield City limits. Therefore, the City of Greenfield has requested to connect the proposed drains into a storm sewer manhole located in West Van Beck Avenue at its intersection with the extension of South 81st Street in the City of Milwaukee.

We have analyzed and determined that the existing City of Milwaukee sewer system would be able to handle the additional storm flows from the City of Greenfield.

We have prepared the attached substitute resolution, File No. 021547, authorizing the proper City officers to execute a Permit and Agreement document, SA-2729, which will allow the City of Greenfield to connect the aforementioned storm sewers and drains to the City of Milwaukee storm sewer manholes subject to terms and conditions as outlined in SA-2729.

We recommend adoption of the attached resolution.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

FPC/ah Attachment NMJ/3-5